
Matt Sweezie (Atlantic Director Nominee) 

Education: Bachelor of Science in Civil Engineering from University of New Brunswick. 
Graduated in 2025.  

Work Experience: As a Paving Engineer with NBDTI's Construction Branch, I lead quality 
assurance and quality control (QA/QC), develop and enforce paving specifications, and 
select appropriate pavement treatments for the Capital Paving program. I provide technical 
support across all departments and drive the adoption of innovative materials and 
construction technologies. I am also the Chair of the New Brunswick User Producer Group, 
where I coordinate collaboration between government and industry to improve standards 
and practices across the province's transportation infrastructure network.  

Involvement with CTAA (Membership and Related Activities): Member of CTAA since 
2015, with active involvement including attendance at 10 annual conferences. Participated 
in the Canadian User Producer Group for Asphalt (CUPGA) meetings and contributed to 
industry discussions while representing NB as part of a panel discussion on Sustainability 
in the Atlantic Provinces. Have also present and taken part in the Contractor's workshop, 
presenting NB's experience with Warm Mix Asphalt.  

Why I Want to Serve on the CTAA Board: I am eager to serve on the CTAA Board of 
Directors to support the advancement of asphalt technology and promote stronger 
collaboration between government, industry, and academia, while also bringing the public 
sector experience. With extensive experience as the Paving Engineer for NBDTI and as 
Chair of the New Brunswick User Producer Group (NBUPG), I bring a practical, solutions-
focused perspective and a proven ability to lead industry collaboration. My experience 
organizing NBUPG events would be a strong asset, and I would be honored to help bring 
and organize the CTAA Annual Conference to New Brunswick with an opportunity to 
highlight regional expertise and strengthen national connections within the asphalt 
community.  

 


